
Beverly Hills City Council Liaison I Human Relations Commission Committee
will conduct a Special Meeting, at the following time and place, and will address the

agenda listed below:

CITY OF BEVERLY HILLS
455 N. Rexford Drive

Room 280A
Beverly Hills, CA 90210

IN-PERSON I TELEPHONIC I VIDEO CONFERENCE MEETING

Beverly Hills Liaison Committee Meeting
https://beverlyhills-orq.zoom.uslmy/committee

Meeting ID: 516 191 2424
Passcode: 90210

You can also dial in by phone:
+1 669 900 9128 US

+1 833 548 0282 (Toll-Free)

One tap mobile:
i-16699009128,,5161912424# US

+18335480282,,5161912424# US (Toll-Free)

Wednesday, March 27, 2024
4:30 PM

Please be advised that pre-entry metal detector screening requirements are now in place
in City Hall. Members of the public are requested to plan visits accordingly.

In the interest of maintaining appropriate social distancing, members of the public can view this
meeting through live webcast at www.beverlyhills.org/live and on BH Channel 10 or Channel 35
on Spectrum Cable, and can participate in the teleconference/video conference by using the link
above. Written comments may be emailed to mayorandcitycoundilC&beverlyhills.org and will also
be taken during the meeting when the topic is being reviewed by the Beverly Hills City Council
Liaison / Human Relations Commission Committee. Beverly Hills Liaison meetings will be in-
person at City Hall.

AGENDA

1) Public Comment
a. Members of the public will be given the opportunity to directly address the

Committee on any item listed on the agenda.

2) Update to Election Civility Statement

3) CAGE Process Update

https://beverlyhills-org.zoom.us/my/committee
http://www.beverlyhills.org/live
mailto:mayorandcitycouncil@beverlyhills.org


4) Adjournment

Huma Ahmed
City Clerk

Posted: March 20, 2024

Pursuant to the Americans with Disabilities Act, the City of Beverly Hills will make reasonable
efforts to accommodate persons with disabilities. If you require special assistance, please call
(310) 285-1014 (voice) or (310) 285-6881 (TTY). Providing at least forty-eight (48) hours advance
notice will help to ensure availability of services. City Hall, Room 280A is wheelchair accessible.
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CITY OF BEVERLY HILLS 

 
COMMUNITY SERVICES DEPARTMENT  

MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: Human Relations Council Liaisons  
 

FROM: Christopher Paulson, Human Services Administrator  

Enisha Clark, LCSW, Human Services Outreach Manager  

Stephanie Harris, Director of Community Services  

DATE: March 27, 2024 

SUBJECT: Update to Election Civility Statement   

ATTACHMENTS: 1. City Council Staff Report – Human Relations Commission 
Election Civility Statement for the Community – March 2, 2010 

2. Election Civility Statement (Current) 
3. Election Civility Statement (Final Draft)  

 
 

INTRODUCTION 
 
At the October 2023 Human Relations Commission meeting, Chair Freeman requested to add to 
the November agenda a discussion of updating the Election Civility Statement. The Chair noted 
that social media was not a political tool when this statement was created and adopted in 2010 
like it is today, and the statement should be updated to reflect that reality.  
 
 
DISCUSSION 
  
The Human Relations Commission’s (HRC) current civility initiative started in December 2007 
when the HRC appointed an ad hoc committee to explore ways to foster civility in our community. 
By late 2009, the HRC had begun the process of drafting an election civility statement, starting 
with the formation of an ad hoc committee of the Commission. The ad hoc met to draft the 
statement before bringing the statement to the full HRC for approval.  
 
From there a Human Relations Commission liaisons meeting was scheduled with the Mayor and 
Vice Mayor at the time on November 30, 2009. The HRC Liaisons worked to draft the Election 
Civility Statement for the Beverly Hills community which was then approved and adopted by the 
full City Council at the March 2, 2010 City Council meeting. The City Council staff report for that 
meeting is attached to this report.  
 
The process to update the Election Civility Statement would remain the same as it was in 2010. 
At the November 2023 Commission meeting it was agreed for this item to be part of the 
Commission’s Civility Ad Hoc which includes Vice Chair Margo and Commissioner Kaiserman.  
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Commissioners were also encouraged to return to the December 2023 meeting with ideas and 
suggestions for updating the statement. At the December 2023 meeting, then-Chair Freeman 
proposed additional language to be added to the existing Election Civility Statement and created 
a temporary ad hoc consisting of herself and Vice Chair Margo to work out the details of the 
additional language and return to the full Commission with a final draft to review and consider.  
 
The ad hoc of Chair Margo and Commissioner Freeman recommended the draft statement be 
presented to the full Commission for review at the January 18, 2024 meeting. The Commission 
approved the statement as presented and recommend review and consideration by City Council 
Liaisons. 
 
Council Liaisons are requested to review the draft statement with the ad hoc, make any necessary 
changes or edits, and then recommend the statement to the full City Council for adoption. If 
adopted by the City Council, the statement can be routed to the City Clerk’s office for continued 
inclusion in candidate handbooks prior to future municipal elections.  
 
 
RECOMMENDATION  
 
It is recommended that the Council Liaisons review the draft statement with the ad hoc, make any 
changes or edits, and then recommend the statement to the full City Council for adoption.  
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

Attachment 1 



CBH -- City Council Study Session 03/02/2010
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Attachment 2 



The Human Relations Commission  
of the City of Beverly Hills strives to promote  

positive human relations in all aspects of community life. 

We believe that the examination of diverse candidates and 
challenging issues can be conducted with great civility. 

While our schools may provide civics education in the classroom, 
we citizens are obligated to provide our young people  

with a real life model of positive civic behavior  
that we teach by example.  

We hope that every member of this community  
will join us as we take a stand in support of  

an environment where respect and responsible  
actions prevail in all elections  

and in every aspect of our community life.

Adopted by City Council March 2, 2010



 

 

 

Attachment 3 



 

 

ELECTION CIVILITY STATEMENT 

(Adopted by City Council in 2011) 

 

The Human Relations Commission of the City of Beverly Hills strives to 

promote positive human relations in all aspects of community life. We 

recognize the significant role of digital media and all online platforms in 

shaping public discourse.  We encourage all community members to engage 

in online discussion with respect and empathy, fostering an environment 

where diverse perspectives are valued. 

 

We believe that the examination of diverse candidates and challenging 

issues can be conducted with great civility, without resorting to personal 

attacks or the spread of misinformation.. 

 

While our schools may provide civics education in the classroom, we citizens 

are obligated to provide our young people with a real-life model of positive 

civic behavior that we teach by example. We emphasize the importance of 

honesty and integrity in all aspects of civic engagement.  Honesty builds 

trust, and integrity ensures that our community’s values are upheld.  

Together let us exemplify the values of transparency, fairness, and ethical 

conduct to inspire the next generation of civic leaders. 

 

We hope that every member of this community will join us as we take a 

stand in support of an environment where respect and responsible actions 

prevail in all elections and in every aspect of our community life. 



 

CITY OF BEVERLY HILLS 

COMMUNITY SERVICES DEPARTMENT 

MEMORANDUM 

 

03/27/2024 FY 24/25 Community Assistance Grant Funding 

 

TO: Human Relations Council Liaisons  
 

FROM: Christopher Paulson, Human Services Administrator  

Enisha Clark, LCSW, Human Services Outreach Manager  

Stephanie Harris, Director of Community Services  

Gregory Barton, Fire Chief  

DATE: March 27, 2024 

SUBJECT: CAGF Process Update    

ATTACHMENTS: None  
 
 

INTRODUCTION 
 
The FY 2024-25 Community Assistance Grant Funding (CAGF) Request for Proposal (RFP) 
was released on Thursday, January 18, 2024. The application was available online at 
www.beverlyhills.org/cagf, and applications closed on February 29, 2024. A total of 31 complete 
applications were received for this application cycle. The sum total of grant requests is 
$2,073,499. 
 
This year, staff is recommending a slightly different process, by sorting the organizations into 
two groups and removing one of those groups from the CAGF process and entering into a 
traditional agreement to pay for services rendered.  
 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
On March 29, 2024, the HRC CAGF Ad Hoc (Commissioner Kaiserman and Commissioner 
Kraushaar) will meet jointly with the Charitable Solicitations Commission (CSC) CAGF Ad Hoc 
(Chair Lipton and Commissioner Galen). The Joint Ad Hoc will invite any applicant in for an 
interview if either Ad Hoc committee had any questions about the organization’s finances or 
programmatic proposal.  All new applicants will also be invited for an interview.  At this meeting, 
the Joint Ad Hoc will produce a set of recommendations to bring to their respective 
Commissions.  
  
The HRC Ad Hoc will bring the Joint Ad Hoc’s recommendation to the full Human Relations 
Commission at the April 18, 2024 meeting. The Ad Hoc will receive comments from the 
Commission and include the HRC-approved recommendations in a joint report to be produced 
by the Charitable Solicitations and Human Relations Commissions during their April meetings. 
In May, the Ad Hoc representatives from each commission will present the recommendations to 

http://www.beverlyhills.org/cagf
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the City Council Liaisons. In June, staff will present the Council Liaison recommendations to 
City Council. 
 
A total of 31 complete applications were received for this application cycle. The sum total of 
grant requests is $2,073,499.  
 
However, this year, staff is recommending a slightly different process, by sorting the 
organizations into two groups and removing one of those groups from the CAGF process. The 
first group of organizations are those that provide crucial services to the community and cannot 
be replicated by City-staff. Serious unintended consequences may be experienced by residents 
should services not be made available. The City will enter into contractual agreements for 
services rendered, based on billable hours for Beverly Hills residents, separately and outside of 
the CAGF process.  
 
There are five critical service providers that will be moving towards direct contracts with the city, 
based on services rendered for the upcoming fiscal year. These organizations include Jewish 
Family Services Los Angeles, Beverly Hills CPR, People Assisting the Homeless (P.A.T.H.), 
Step Up on Second, and Bet Tzedek. The anticipated total amount to contract with these five 
organizations for Fiscal Year 24/25 is $1,065,000.   
 
The next group of organizations, which are the bulk of grantees, are those that provide a 
General Social Service Program that provides quality of life services to the community that are 
otherwise not being provided; services are not urgent in nature and no serious consequences 
are present should services be delayed. This group also contains a few organizations that 
provide Cultural Arts Programs. This is the group that will participate in the CAGF process.  
 
Some additional criteria and metrics that will be requested through the application process and 
in the quarterly reporting will be a focus on direct referrals for services from Beverly Hills 
residents or Beverly Hills staff, to ensure these grants benefit the Beverly Hills community.  
  
Therefore, the tentative General Fund allocation for CAGF FY 24/25 is $1,112,500. This value is 
obtained by starting with the current FY23/24 CAGF budget of $2,177,500 and subtracting the 
anticipated amount to directly contract with the five organizations mentioned above, $1,065,00, 
leaving $1,112,500 available for CAGF recipients.  
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
It is recommended that the Council Liaisons review and support the updates to the CAGF 
process, and budget of $1,112,500.  
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